/
**NEW LINE** BERU Ignition Coils s ; Q ‘AI [\l ER (
Powerspark Vacuum advance units (for Lucas MORRIS MINO ‘ 0 S .
25D distributor) £19 **Special Purchase** =\ — —_— Y N

I
(3 out of every 4 old Minor diaphragms don’t work".) German made B / r’

BERU 12v Coils.
ONLY £29.50 each

(currently available on eBay at
£36.95)

Y
\

Rebuilt HS2 carburettors
for 948 and 1098 £95
each. (Others recondi-

, tioned to order—please

Combined alternator rear bracket/
ignition coil mount, nickel plated
exclusive to

ask)
DMMOC £12
each.
(as seen in Minor O . Reconditioned Petrol pumps at £50 each
Matters) EXCHANGE (plus £10 refundable surcharge on old unit).

New Morris Minor Spares
are available through the club. The
current list is posted on the website
under the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can

also order other items for you—
usually saving the postage cost.

Brian. 07411 116336

Comfortable bed and breakfast
accommodation in the New Forest

Address: Argate, Ashurst Bridge Road,
Totton, Southampton, SO40 7EA

Tel: 02380 860262
Web:www.bandbnewforest.co.uk
E: info@bandbnewforest.co.uk

MORRIS MINOR REGALIA - DORSET BRANCH

Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Richard Cyster and is available at clubnights and our outdoor
events. (The illustrated stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)

TaXx Disc Holders £ 1.00 Caps £ 12.00

Coasters £ 1.00 Polo Shirts £ 15.00

Branch Keyrings £ 1.99 Sweatshirts £14.00

Pack of 6 Cards £ 7.00 Fleeces £20.00

Single Cards £ 1.35 Beanie Hats £ 8.50

Postcards £ 050 Money Boxes £ 5.00 ¥ AN < \!
Large Cards £ 1.50 Ceramic Mugs £ 5.99 )/
Model Vans £ 3.50 Club DVD’s £ 3.50

Small Cars £ 150 Morris Minor Hangers (Ige)  £15.00

‘Zoodies’ £20.00 Morris Minor Hangers (small) £ 9.00

Waterproof Jackets £ 15.00 Grille Badges £8.50

June 2014
Volume 17
Issue 7/

m’ Q9,004 Printed by: Adding Value Solutions Limited
J" S 2 Friars Workshop, The Friars, Jedburgh, Roxburghshire, TD8 6BN

M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001
E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk
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The MMOC Dorset Branch

was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Batt. It is a Branch
of the National Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisation (see Consti-
tution for further details) We meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the
Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an active calendar of events
throughout the year — particularly in the Summer months when we attend many rallies and other
shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthusiasts and enjoy a presen-
tation or other activity organised by the Committee. Please note that the Dorset Branch MMOC
will accept no liability in respect of goods or services provided by advertisers. No recommendation is implied.
Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.

Please ask Branch Secretary if you require a copy of the Dorset Branch Constitution. (Also available
on website.) For more details contact Laurie Blewer on 01202 522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202
576690

Advertising: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry (Free to members).
Traders advertisements: £30 per year.

Forthcoming Events (see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2013-2014 (01425 476634)
Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood
President: Graham Jarvis (07914 637429) (01202 573501)

Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)
Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673,

( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk)
Non Committee posts:

07947 525884) Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilly and Margaret
Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501). Pateman
Membership Secretary - Des Waller (01202 Spares Manager: Brian Wood
573403) (07411 116336)
Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor - Neville Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster
Gerry (01202 747687) (01202 526660)

Product Development Mgr: Brian Ford Catering Executives: -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry
Welfare/Technical Adviser: Eddie Pateman

2014

1st June—West Sussex Branch Rally (Weald & Downland Museum)
4th June—Clubnight—'African Queen’ Talk by Kevin Patience

15th June—N.Wilts MMOC Rally—Atwell Wilson Motor Museum, Calne
15th June—Hants MMOC Rally, Bursledon Brickworks

15th June-Redhill Fete —Redhill Park (bring drip tray!)

2nd July Clubnight—Road Run (Mollys Den— Francis Avenue)

28th June Ferndown Fete King George V Playing field

28-29th June— MMOC National Rally, Kelmarsh Hall

5-6th July Bath Pageant of Motoring.

11-13th July Dorset Branch Rally

20th July Classic Motoring Extravaganza— Breamore House

3rd August—Lymington Lions Show, Pennington

6th August—Clubnight—Gardening Competition

8-10 August—Holiday weekend—Littlecote House.

8-10 August—Purbeck Rally

17 August—Mid Summer Saunter (finishing at Walkers)

25th August—Brockenhurst Carnival and Fete, Brockenhurst College.
30th August— Hordle Fete (contact kenhordle@live.co.uk)

31st August—IOW Branch Rally

3rd September—Clubnight Skittles v 2CV Club

1st October—Clubnight AGM

5th November—Clubnight—Rev Stewart Timbrell

3rd December—Clubnight ‘Noggin and Natter’

10th January 2015—Dinner Dance—Liston Hotel

(Don't forget to check the website for latest updates to events)

FRONT COVER

The inside of ‘Dorset Morris Motors’ which was in business for only 2
days over the Beaulieu Spring Autojumble weekend in May.
(picture by Richard Betteley)

Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club
Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the Dorset
area and beyond

BRANCH REBATE SCHEME

You may be aware that the branch receives a financial rebate according to
the numbers of national MMOC members who attend the monthly club-
nights. We therefore need to update our records so that we can take ad-
vantage of this scheme. Please would you advise Des Waller (or any Com-
mittee Member) of your MMOC membership number and renewal date
and make sure that you sign the attendance sheet at the clubnights.
Thanks.

Page 2 http://wwwdorsetmmoc.co.uk Vol.17
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HOLIDAY WEEKEND—WARNERS,
LITTLECOTE HOUSE, BERKS:

John is arranging a weekend break at a
Warners Hotel at Littlecote House for
the 8,9,10 August. There will be a fifties
theme over the weekend and it is pro-
posed to attend a classic rally in New-
bury on the Saturday.

Final payments due by tonight please

The Branch Website has a ‘Spares
Shop’ which advertises (mostly
second hand) spares. Why not

browse the bargains or send me an

ad or two with a picture.

Old Autos
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition
BOUGHT AND SOLD
Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781
old_auto@yahoo.co.uk
Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment
Southfields Farm, Church Ln, W.Parley, BH22 8TR

WINDSCREENS
CAR & COMMERCIAL GLAZING

WINDSCREENSY, REAR SCREENSY', GLASS REPAIRSY/, SCRATCHESY', BODY GLASSY, MARINE v/
Call today for a FREE Quotation
07971 956297 01202 534191
www.topmarkwindscreens.co.uk email:info@topmarkwindscreens.co.uk

ORIGINAL CLASSIC PLATES
FOR YOUR MORRIS MINOR

Front Plate

“It’s nice to know that someone
does a plate that fits the back
of a Morris Minor. It’s a lovely
plate and the service was ver|
prompt. I'm very pleased wit

the finished result”

Rear Plate

John Jenkinson, Chairman
Morris Minor Owners Club, Dorset Branch

JEP 123L
JEP 123L

Our Morris Minor plates are specially designed with radius corners to fit the rear
aperture of a Morris Minor. All our embossed aluminium plates are handmade
using traditional methods, stoving enamels and decades of experience.

r Ve v’
D ff")//f/‘{/rj/“

7/
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CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY.

Talk by Kevin Patience on the story of
the “African Queen”

Editorial 4
Editors In-Box 5
Chairman’s Report 6
Secretary’s Report 7
Beaulieu Autojumble Display 8
Beaulieu Autojumble Display 9
Gardening Competition Reminder 10
For Sale and Wanted (and Club Notices) 13
Forthcoming Events 15
Spares News & Branch Regalia 16

NEXT CLUBNIGHT Wed July 2nd NOT AT ELECTRIC CLUB
Molly’s Den at Francis Avenue 7:00pm

The Dorset Branch Newsletter is published on the first Wednesday of the month and
sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for download from the Internet
usually about 10 days before the clubnight.
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Editorial

The Beaulieu Spring Autojumble has taken a bit of time to recover
from, but we seem to have got all the boxes and boxes of spares finally
sorted out now which is good. Any organization is only as good as
those that contribute to it—and Beaulieu was a case in point. | was re-
ally amazed at how it all came together with everyone going out of
their way to come with not only the ideas in the first place but actually
putting in the effort to bring them to fruition. It is truly heart warming
to see what can be achieved by a determined bunch of people with
little budget and much enthusiasm. For those that couldn't make it, the
theme of our Beaulieu Display was a BMC showroom, workshop and
spares department from 1963. ‘Dorset Morris Motors’ was set up on
the Thursday and Friday before the Autojumble. You were transported
back in time to be greeted by Mr Blewer, (Head of Sales) wearing his
brown suit. Your vehicle demonstration would be delegated to Mr P.Traves who would show you
round the ‘new’ cars in the showroom and hopefully take your order for your new vehicle to be de-
livered in about 6 months time! (if you were lucky) The servicing manager was a Mr Shearman and
Mr Gerry and Mr Wood were the parts operatives. There was even a hidden kitchen, from which
copious cups of tea materialized at regular intervals over the weekend. Those members who con-
tributed to the construction of the set design and construction did a truly fantastic job and particu-
lar mention must go to Derek for the workshop area and Ron Tickner for his help. It was due, mostly
however to the unstinting effort put in by Roger Kellow in planning, designing and creating the
backdrop paintings, that the display was judged such a huge success. We are trying to come up with
a plan to re-use his artwork so that the work can be enjoyed by others in the future. On the Sunday
afternoon, the display was largely inhabited by professional photographers, Classics Monthly, Prac-
tical Classics, Classic Car Mart and the official Beaulieu pho-
tographger. Not forgetting of course, the DMMOC photographer
T designate, Richard Betteley. Thanks also to all those who helped us
- to dismantle everything in record time!.
<} What with all the Beaulieu stuff going on together with work on
the ‘new’ convertible, progress on the green convertible has all
but ground to a halt. Stewart (#2 son) has just bought a black ‘H’
registered pick up which has a nice home made wooden back and
a badly damaged cab roof. A previous owner had fitted a sun roof
and then removed it again, re-welding (badly) the cut out plate
back into the hole. This resulted in the application of a thick layer
of filler which had lifted in places. We are most grateful to Carlo
Pegoraro for supplying a replacement roof. We started the prepa-
ration of it by trying to remove the outer skin from the frame. Do
you know how many spot welds there are? Seems like thousands!
About 8 drills and one spot weld cutter were sacrificed in the pro-
cess. We now have the roof skin separated and the next stage will
be to remove the paint, skim with filler and prepare for fitting.
tomer There are some small areas to be repaired and we will probably
(David Best) have a go at removing the existing roof soon. Further progress will

Another happy spares cus-
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Bournemouth Wheels Festival

The Branch fielded 12 cars for the Bourne-
mouth Wheels Festival Display on the 26th
May. (pictures by Editor)

74D OVER GARNERIRISS,
AND SHUTTERS TR

(Il [ Garage Door Repairs New & Used Garage Doors
qr Supplied & Fitted in Dorset, Hants, Wis & Surrey
all Frank on 07949 913373 or 01202 523334

WA Ga N LR

WWW.MOrriswoodwork.co.uk

01243 7886

(@
A

(Proprietor, Steve Foreman)

« y “At Woodies we specialise in the Morris
Unit 25, Eastmead Industrial

Traveller but we can fabricate timber frames
Estate, Lavant, Chichester, West for all classic cars. We have completed many
Sussex, PO18 0DB, UK Phone/ Morris Travellers over 30 years, as well as
Fax: +44 01243 788660 many other wood framed vehicles.”

Bodycare

Specialist body repairs and paintwork: Free esti-
mates. All insurance repairs undertaken. Collection
and delivery service.

ACCIDENT REPAIR CENTRE.

Low Bake Oven Body Jig
COLIN HUGHES MIKE DREWETT

UNIT 5, BROOK PARK, 27 BROOK ROAD,
WIMBORNE, DORSET, BH21 2BH. Telephone
(01202) 887727 www.bodycare-arc.co.uk

DORSET BRANCH MMOC NEWSLETTER
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For Sale & Wanted & Club Notices

‘ Please mention where you saw the ad when you respond, thanks ‘

Dorset Branch Rally
(11-13th July)

T

-

. The Branch Rally is coming up very fast, so
please can we have your donations of fairy / cup
| cakes for the Cake Stand. We would also like
larger cakes as well please. We are not doing a
Bric-a-Brac stall this year since this type of activ-
ity does not seem to attract much interest. We
have decided to substitute a Whiskey Draw in-
stead. The usual Raffle prizes would be grateful-
ly received.

Also, please let us have your entries as soon as
possible so we can get the guide book off to the
printers.

FOR SALE: up for sale is my Morris 1000 registered on 18th January 1958. It is
MOT exempt and has the added bonus of Historical Vehicle Tax (£00.00). Two door
model with the usual rust bubbles on the bottg ae doors. The rear wings have
been replaced at some point and onIy ever vith a spray can. The head-
erhaul on the braking sys-
emove brake master cylin-
sh syste hrough This little
ever goin in any shows but
— With its 948c &erles engine it will
get you o B with ease. | will even
thro e wooden clothes pegs for
t oke control!ll A good first time
ap classic car or for full restoration

%(0 £1,750 O.N.O. (more photos on website)
Ashley Miller 07885 792711

Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor.
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Editor’s In-Box

even. Hopefully, it will become a permanent
fixture in the calendar. The only comment
was that the parking area allotted for our cars
was a very long way from Bournemouth Pier
which was the centre of the display and |
guess most people would not have made it all
the way west to where we were. Roger (right)
wants to seek advice on having his car exor-
cised of the demons who have recently been
responsible for him needing a new engine,
two new gearboxes, two new clutches, new
water pump, new clutch lever and finally on
the way home from Wheels—a new conden-
ser!

Brian Wood

“That’s the last time | buy those
cheap tyres. It's Dorset Morris
Motors for me next time!”

be reported in due course.

We are coming up the busiest time of the
year for shows and rallies and inevitably
some will clash with others and choices will
have to be made. The late spring bank holi-
day weekend was a busy one with the Clas-
sic Cars on the Prom outing to Highcliffe
Castle. This was almost full to capacity with
just under 100 cars in glorious sunshine all
day. Next, on the Monday, we attended the
Bournemouth Wheels Festival in a Branch
area on the Undercliff drive and 12 cars
turned up for the display. Sadly, steady rain
set in the afternoon, dampening what was
otherwise an excellent and well organized

”

Chief set designer Roger “The Hippy
Kellow. (“Love and Peace, man!”)
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Chairman’s Report

Good evening and welcome to Junes clubnight. First
| would like to thank all the members who helped to
create the BMC dealership (garage, showroom and
workshop) at the Beaulieu Spring Autojumble week-
end. There are too many to name, but they know
who they are.

The club is very lucky to have so many members
who are willing to help out at club events such as
this. So, a big THANK YOU to you all.

| hope you all enjoyed the last clubnight with Phils
Antique Evaluation evenening, thank you Phil.

For July’s clubnight we are going to Molly’s Den in Wallisdown from 07:00.
Food and drink will be available. This is at club member’s request. The next
big club event is the Branch Rally Weekend on the 11-13th July so please can
you start to bake all those lovely cakes for the cake stall. Also, raffle prizes
and if you know of anyone who would like a stall please let one of us know.
All the members who are going on the weekend break to Warner’s Littlecote
House in August, could you please let me have the final payments as soon as
possible thank you.

Ann and myself went to the Wheels festival on Bournemouth Sea Front over
the bank holiday weekend. The weather was a bit disappointing but for the
first time this show was OK with plen- _

ty to see and do, but | think that there CHARLES WARE'S

is room for improvement. Richard, MORRIS M_'"_oa CENTRE
who organises the Branch Regalia has www.morrisminor.org.uk

decided to give it up owning to family
commitments, so the committee
would like to thank Richard for all his
work on behalf of the club. If any club
member would lik to volunteer to

RESTORATION SPARE PARTS

take it on (with help from me) please MOT, Fiepalrs, Comprehansive
Service, Welding, range for all makes
let one of us know. Body, Paint & Trim and models

7 .
That’s all for now, Happy Motoring, | sajes: (0117) 3003 754 Parts: (0117) 3003 753
John. 20 Clothier Road, Bristol, BS4 5PS
morris.minor@charleswaresmmc.co.uk
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Broadstone Community
Concert Band

Saturday 28th June
at Lighthouse Poole 7.30pm

Tickets £ oo

Come & hear this top amatuer band & help raise money for

The Royal Bristish Legion s
LEGION

Philip Traves’ now, rather busy roof
rack sporting his ‘new’ enamel
plaque from the Autojumble

www.broadstone-community-concert-band.co.uk

WANTED
By collector: Dinky,
Corgi, Spot-on
Hornby, Wrenn and ‘N’

New Morris Minor Spares
are available through the club. The
current list is posted on the website
under the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can Gauge

also order other items for you— Phone Steve—01202
usually saving the postage cost. 575447

Brian. 07411 116336

JT SODA-BLAST

classic cars, boats, bricks, graffiti
removal and more

r

rance Approved
Restoration Work
Resprays

Unit 23 Dawkins Road,

Hamworthy Industrial Estate
/ Poole, Dorset BH15 4JY

— www.nidor.co.uk

2 01202 671741

O

JOHN TRENT

«
=
[
o
3
> .
- john@ctrent.co.uk
o

-

4 GLENMOUNT DRIVE
PARKSTONE, POOLE
DORSET BH14 OHL

Tel 01202 722862
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Gardening Competition

August Clubnight will be a Gardening competition. All you gardeners out there are
invited to submit their efforts in August under any of the following categories:
Roses, One vase of three blooms of any variety
Sweet Peas, One vase of any variety—5 stems
Fuschia, One potted Fuschia plant
General, One vase of any mixed flowers
One potted plant of any type

Runner bean, One set of three beans
Peas, A set of five pods

Tomatoes, Plate of five ‘Cherry’ type
Tomatoes, Plate of five medium to large §
Cucumber, One of any type

Onions, One plate of five onions or shal-
lots

Each exhibit will be issued with a number and
judging will be by club members on printed
judging forms. Prizes will be awarded accordingly and there will be a ‘Best in
Show’ awarded by the Committee.

Hopefully, this activity will be well supported, so put those spanners down and
get out into your gardens to put the finishing touches to your produce and lets
see those green fingers in action. Eddie Pateman.

Lo NUTE WD

e
= o

DORSET BRANCH SPARES NEWS
IMPORTANT NOTICE

As most of you will know, new spares have been available at clubnight

meetings for several years now. Members often communicate their require-

However, speculative or ‘spur of the moment’ sales are sometimes quite small
and we have decided not to provide a blanket spares service at every meeting. |
will still try to bring along ‘consumable’ items, ie fan belts, hoses, radiator caps
etc but in future, if you wish me to bring anything particular along, (either stock
or special items) please let me know in advance, on the usual phone number
(07411 116336)

AS FROM JULY CLUBNIGHT, SPARES STOCK AT CLUBNIGHTS WILL BE REDUCED

ments ahead of the meeting so that the parts can be brought along as necessary.
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Secretary’s Report

Good evening and welcome to June clubnight — would you believe
it, June already? | hope you all enjoyed last month’s Antiques
Roadshow presented by Phil, very interesting and hopefully to be
repeated next year. This month we have a very interesting talk on
the story of the real African Queen by Kevin Patience. The last talk
we had from Kevin on the Flying Boats in Poole Harbour was very
good so let’s hope this will be too. Don’t forget that next month |
we will be going out for clubnight as usual. We will be visiting
Molly’s Den again for a look around the antiques followed by re-
freshments. Let’s hope for a fine evening to allow us to get the
Minors out.

The Beaulieu Spring Autojumble was a very successful event once
again. The Branch display of a 1963 BMC showroom, workshop and parts department looked
fantastic. It was a shame that the ground inside the marquee was rather damp but it didn’t real-
ly spoil the weekend. Very well done and a big thank you to Roger Kellow for the fantastic back-
drops he painted and thank you to everyone who lent us props for the weekend. | didn’t realise
I had so much old stuff hanging around the garage that we could use. We were very surprised to
win such a large and heavy trophy at the end of Sunday for the Best Stand. This was presented
in memory of a gentleman who had a stall at the autojumbles for many, many years by his
daughter. It was so heavy the staff wouldn’t let Lord Montague hold it by himself! Planning has
already started for next year’s Spring Autojumble event — Moggy Fest South!

The Aubrey Batt Run was very well supported and we all had a lovely day at The Breamore
Steam Up. As | write this we have just returned from the Bournemouth Wheels Festival. What a
fantastic event. Unfortunately we decided to have our club display on the Bank Holiday Monday
which turned out to be quite wet. It didn’t distract from the event though and a good time was
had by all.

Plans are now well advanced for this year’s Dorset Branch Rally. Don’t forget we will need all the
usual volunteers as well as donations of cakes etc. If you haven’t got your own entry in yet
please do so as soon as possible. Don’t forget the Midsummer Saunter which will finish up at
Dave and Jackie’s again for strawberries and cream.

That’s all from me for this month so until next time,

Happy Minoring

Laurie.

Norman J.Kimber QM MORRIS
04Vl VAU VIV

Ve | {\»)
D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor I N O R S
Full theory training given M
Pass PlUS Scheme AVailable ESM - Partners with & distributors for
Morris Minor Centre (Bath) Ltd

Discounts for MMOC Club members Est1982
Tel 01202 779092 Mobile 07889 461262

www.morrisminors.com

Old Factory Buildil hurst Road, ) dhurst
E.Sussex, TN5 7DU. Parts: 01580 200203
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Dorset Morris Motors

“No Sir, I'm afraid we cannot RRIS MOTORS S=
“Dorset Morris Motors”, the ficticious brainchild of the committee maintained a presence supply you with a Morris Minor P +-NSTRATION MODEL
S =
-

in the main marquee at the Spring Autojumble for 2 days and seemed to go down well with 3 litre! Perhaps Sir would care _ "RISIO00

the public at large! | to take his business elsewhere” S .

e 2 o

Your vehicle will run better on
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